
 
 

 
 
  
December 21, 2011 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
 
Ms. Patty Van Gerpen, Executive Secretary 
South Dakota Public Utilities Commission 
State Capitol, 500 E. Capitol 
Pierre, SD 57501-5070 
 

Re: McLeodUSA Telecommunications Services, L.L.C. d/b/a PAETEC 
Business Services (“McLeodUSA”) 
Notification of Revisions to South Dakota Access Tariff No. 3 

 
Dear Ms. Van Gerpen: 
 
 Enclosed for electronic filing are revisions to McLeodUSA Telecommunications 
Services, Inc. d/b/a PAETEC Business Services South Dakota Access Tariff No. 3.  In 
this filing, McLeodUSA is adding language for the identification and rating of Toll VoIP-
PSTN traffic per the Federal Communications Commission Report and Order in WC 
Docket Nos. 10-90, etc., FCC Release No. 11-161 (Nov. 18, 2011) (Sheet Nos. 7, 9, 24.1, 
24.2, 24.3 and 24.4).   
 

The revisions have an Issue Date of December 21, 2011 and a requested Effective 
Date of December 29, 2011.  
 
 If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (281) 465-1431 or by 
email at Julie.Dishman@PAETEC.com.  Thank you for your assistance in processing this 
filing. 
 
      Very truly yours, 
 
 
      /s/ 
      Julie Dishman 
      Manager, Regulatory & Tariffs 
      8665 New Trails Drive 
      The Woodlands, TX 77381 
 


